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Iraq – Command, Control, Communications, Computers, Intelligence, 
Surveillance and Reconnaissance (C4ISR) Systems 

 
WASHINGTON, November 30, 2010 – The Defense Security Cooperation Agency notified Congress 
November 29 of a possible Foreign Military Sale to Iraq of Command, Control, Communications, Computers, 
Intelligence, Surveillance and Reconnaissance (C4ISR) Systems and associated parts and equipment for a 
complete package worth approximately $68 million. 
 
The Government of Iraq has requested a possible sale for Command, Control, Communications, Computers, 
Intelligence, Surveillance and Reconnaissance (C4ISR) Systems which includes, High Frequency, Ultra High 
Frequency, and Very High Frequency radios, Automatic Identification System, Surface Scan Radar System, 
Forward Looking Infrared System, Situational Display System, Mobile and Fixed Towers, Electro-Optical 
Cameras, Voice Over Internet Protocol, K Under Band Very Small Aperture Terminal upgrades, generators, 
spare and repair parts, support equipment, publications and technical data, personnel training and training 
equipment, U.S. Government and contractor engineering and technical support services, and other related 
logistical support.  The estimated cost is $68 million. 
 
This proposed sale will contribute to the foreign policy and national security of the United States by helping to 
improve the security of a friendly country.  This proposed sale directly supports the Iraq government and serves 
the interests of the Iraqi people and the U.S.  
 
The proposed sale of the C4ISR system will ensure that the Iraqi Naval Force (INF) is better able to efficiently 
use its vessels and manpower to police Iraqi territorial waters and protect its strategic maritime assets.  The 
C4ISR system will enable the Iraqi Government to assume more responsibility for its security and rely less on 
U.S. and coalition forces to establish stability.  
 
The proposed sale of this equipment and support will not alter the basic military balance in the region.  
 
The prime contractor will be The Raytheon Company in Waltham, Massachusetts.  There are no known offset 
agreements proposed in connection with this potential sale. 
 
Implementation of this proposed sale will require the assignment of three U.S. Government and four contractor 
representatives to Iraq for one month for the purpose of fielding and training and quality assurance during 
equipment delivery.   
 
There will be no adverse impact on U.S. defense readiness as a result of this proposed sale. 
 
This notice of a potential sale is required by law and does not mean the sale has been concluded. 
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